
▲ Georgetown Globe Musical 
Productions invited VIPs to the 
first night of their weekend book 
sale on May 11, to benefit their 
restoration of The Old Armoury 
in Georgetown Fairgrounds. 
The restored building will be 
a centre for arts, culture and 
heritage in Halton Hills.

The Peak to Peak Escarpment 
Challenge took place on May 
12. Here in the Singhampton 
Caves are Tara Lackey, Carey 
Nickels and Everett Nickels, 

the youngest participant 
encountered that day. On the 
right, other hikers pass by. ▶
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▲ On June 7, Joe Chapman, mayor of Northeastern Manitoulin and the Islands,

cut the ribbon at 10-Mile Point on the north shore of Manitoulin Island to launch 
the signs for the Georgian Bay Coastal Route. The other dignitaries are, from 
left: Mary Nelder, Lacloche and Business Assistance Corporation, Lois Keller, 
Manitoulin Tourism Association, Kevin Eshkawkogan, Great Spirit Circle Trail and 
Donna MacLeod, Rainbow Country Travel Association. Photo by Aline Taillefer.

Met on the trail near Duntroon: Lorie 
Vanvalkengoed, Sandra Whitehall, Patricia 
Van Diepen and Tammy Gunn, all from London 
and area, hiking The Bruce Trail from end 
to end, on weekends. They began in Nov. 
2010 and hope to finish in Oct. 2012. ▼
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▲ Co-sponsors Scenic Caves Nature Adventures and Scandinave Spa, 
Blue Mountains on June 8 presented a $5500 contribution for the 
production expenses of The Mystery of Irma Vep, Theatre Collingwood’s 
first show of the 2012 summer season. From left, Chris Cable, Harold 
Bickerstaff, Rob Thorburn Sr., Steven Thomas, Mylisa Henderson, 
Ruben Rosen, Deb Piggott and Irene Thomas. Photo by Bryan Davies.

A walkathon called “Strut Your Mutt” was held on June 9 
in Beautiful Joe Park, Meaford. Proceeds will help pay for a 
monument to Margaret Marshall Saunders, author of Beautiful 
Joe. Around 27 dogs and 20 humans raised $1,000 in this 
first walkathon for the Beautiful Joe Heritage Society. More 
information is at beautifuljoe.org. Photo by Evelyn Dean.  ▼
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▲ Family members and other dignitaries helped Byron 
Wesson of Nottawasaga Valley Conservation Authority unveil 
a sign commemorating the new Bernie Longson Memorial 
Pavilion in Fort Willow Conservation Area on June 22.
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◀ The Georgetown 
Allotment Gardens 
Group garden was 
part of the June 
24 Georgetown 
Horticultural 
Society’s tour.

The group exhibit 
“EXPOsition” 

opened on July 26 
at Williams Mill, 

Glen Williams. 
Participating artists 

from left, Eileen 
Menzel, Linda 
Semple, Robin 

Hollingdrake, Susan 
Dain. Absent from 

photo: Rena Sava. ▶

◀ Owner Nina 
Barker led her 
two-year-old 
filly through an 
Annual Inspection 
by the American 
Hanoverian Society 
hosted July 20 by 
Windswept Farm II 
of Georgetown.
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